
Myrtle Trace Activities Committee Report  

Monday – April 11, 2022  

Present: Bob Smith, Debbie Rebocho, Cathy Smith, and Debi Perry  

Pat Paxson, Cindy Smith, Brian Smith, Linda Anghilante, Susan Granger, Bill Fox, Sue Rudnicki, Arlene Buckley, Elizabeth 

Borkowski, Herman Rebocho, Mary Hall, Janet McGrady, Betty Halbert, Anne Kongvold  

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Bob Smith.  

Debbie Rebocho asked if there were any new attendees. New members: Herman Rebocho and Mary Hall were no new 

members.  

Debi Perry asked if everyone had reviewed the Minutes from the March 14th meeting and if there were any 

corrections/changes. Pat Paxson made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Sue Rudnicki and carried.  

The Treasurer’s Report: Cathy Smith reviewed the report and advised that the current balance is $2,245.44. Arlene 

Buckley made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report, seconded by Jean Hohenberger and motion carried.  

Bill Fox advised that it had been difficult to get bids. The paving is going to be done Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday, 

weather permitting. He also advised that a new company was hired to maintain the Lakes and the Board is very happy 

with this company. They provided a report as to what has been done and what needs to be done. They have advised 

that 4 Lakes need to be dredged and that work will begin shortly,  

Standing Committee Report  

Potluck: Dinner: Cathy Smith advised that the next Potluck will be May 16th and that Cathy Smith and Debbie Rebocho 

are hosting.  

Bingo: Debi Perry reported that the following was collected and given to Activities: March 25th 53 participants, $47, 

April 8th 65 participants $56 was turned over to Activities.  

Game Night: Bill Fox advised that there were 13 participants and 3 new people to the community and game night were 

present.  

MT Dining Out: Susan Granger advised that 30 people participated to dining out on March 29th at Sam Snead’s and the 

next Dining Out is on April 26th at Grumpy Monk. Dining Out in May will be at Michael’s Pizza in Carolina Forest.  

Meals to Home Bound: Nothing to report.  

Myrtle Trace Coffee Klatch: Betty Halbert advised that there were 22 ladies at March’s event and $38 was turned over 

to Activities. April’s Ladies Coffee will be April 23rd not April 9th as stated in the News and Views.  

Line Dancing: Pat Paxson stated that the group has a couple of new people and that they are doing their thing.  

Travel Club: Brian Smith stated the group has some new people and it is now up to 60 participants. On April 27th we are 

planning to go to St. Johns Inn for their Luau, Boone Plantation in Charleston and a 5-day Carnival Cruise out of Charleston. 

In June, we are planning a wine tasting at Dublin Winery. There is also a Dragon Boat Race at Market Commons coming 

up.  

Old Business  

Shuffleboard: There was a discussion with regards to shuffleboard being self-sufficient the same as Bocce. Therefore, 

shuffleboard does not need to report to Activities.  



Casino Night: Debi Perry stated that Cathy Smith and Debbie Rebocho had prepared an Informational Note with regards 

to Casino Night which Debi read and advised that she would prepare for each Phase and distribute to the representative 

of each Phase.  

April Brunch: Jean Hohenberger stated that the menu is set, and we are gathering prices and Jeff DeMaio is set. I am 

having a meeting at the end of the week with my committee. Currently, we have 56 reservations.  

Yappy Hour: Pat Paxson advised that she has 21 reservations for dogs and 24 reservations for residents. She had an 

example of the towel she would be distributing. Anybody who signs up now will receive a towel, but the towel will not 

have the dog’s name. Pat advised that someone had told her about dog ice cream Debbie Rebocho stated that Walmart 

sells ice cream and there are 4 in a package.  

Jazz in the Park: Bob Smith advised that the Band is set, and Debbie Rebocho stated that the food truck is confirmed.  

New Business  

Memorial Day: Debbie Rebocho stated that she and Herman would chair the event. The cost would be $10/person. The 

menu would be hamburgers, hot dogs, potato salad, macaroni salad, beer, water and soda. There would be a 50/50 

drawing, duck derby and bocce, shuffleboard would be available. They are also thinking about beer and wine bong. Pat 

Paxson made a motion to encumber $700, seconded by Arlene Buckley and carried. The time would be 1:00 – 4:00.  

Ice Cream Social: Cathy Smith stated that she and Debbie Rebocho are still working on, but the date is June 11th.  

Kentucky Derby: Elizabeth Borkowski stated that she had gotten an invitation to a Kentucky Derby Party and thought 

that it would be a great way for Myrtle Trace to celebrate the 148th Kentucky Derby. She stated she would be willing to 

help, and Mary Hall stated she would help also. Pat Paxson stated that there should be horses in the backroom. There 

was a discussion as to whether to charge for the event. The date would be May 7th from 5:00 – 9:00. Bill Fox stated that 

there should be a folder with a lot of information from a previous event. Bob Smith advised that we need a chairperson 

for the event. Debbie Rebocho and Cathy Smith volunteered to chair. It was decided that this event would be combined 

with the May Potluck. The information for the event needs to be given to Ted Ackley by April 22nd for the May News and 

Views.  

Pat Paxson made a motion to encumber $200, seconded by Sue Rudnicki and carried.  

Adjourn: With no further business, Sue Rudnicki made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mary Hall with all in favor to 

adjourn at 7:45.  

Respectfully Submitted by,  

Secretary, Debi Perry  


